
 

 
 

3rd & 4th: 
 

Bohola: 
€580. 

 

Straide: 
Envelopes - €227. 
Loose - €268.31. 

Restoration - €180. 
 

Thanks for all your 
contributions to the 

Offertory and to priest’s 
Pentecost collection.  

Late contributions can  
still be handed in. 

 
      

      Bohola/Straide/Shraheens Newsletter 
Stephen O’Mahony PP/Adm – 094-9384115/086-8226405 – boholaparish@gmail.com (email for newsletter)                      
ppppppNewsletter available on mayo.ie website and Straide Parish Facebook page 

        The Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi) – 11th June 2023 
 

Masses for the Week 

Saturday, June 10th. 8.00pm*  Bohola John McNicholas, Lismirrane, his parents, Annie & Johnny,              
his niece, Chelsey and Frank Regan. 
Jerome Howley, Carragolda & Castlebar. (2nd Anniversary) 

Michael & Josephine Manley, their son Tommy & his wife, Maimie, 
daughter Mary Harte, son Martin and grandson, Dermot. 

Sunday, June 11th. 9.30am  Shraheens 

11.00am  Straide 

For all the People. 
Aishling Hynes, Joe Mchale & Micheál & Marie Hynes. 

Thomas & Nora McHale, Loughkeerane                                                
and Pakie & Eileen McHale, Currane. 

Monday, June 12th. 7.00pm  Straide Tom & Bridget Roache & deceased of Roache family, Cloonconlon. 

Tuesday, June 13th.  

7.30 – 8.30pm 

No Mass. 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in Straide. 

Wednesday, June 14th. 10.00am 

5.00 – 10.00pm 

Private Intention.…...….(Adoration follows until 12 noon) 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament. (Blessed Sacrament Chapel) 

Thursday, June 15th.  Wedding in Bohola. 

Friday, June 16th. 10.00am  Straide Private Intention. 

Saturday, June 17th. 8.00pm*  Bohola Richard & Agnes Walsh, their son Tom & daughter Delia Mary, 
Lissaniskey. 

Sunday, June 18th. 9.30am* Shraheens 

11.00am  Straide 

Bridie Lavelle, Bohomore. (2nd Anniversary) 

Mary Bogue (14th Anniversary), her husband Gerry                             
& deceased of Deacy & Bogue families. 

The Bohola weekend Mass will be live-streamed on the Bohola Post Facebook Page every weekend. 
Any other Bohola Masses are put online when requested. (Marked with * above) 

All Bohola Masses will be broadcast on the 105.5 FM Radio channel. 
All Straide Masses can be seen live on www.straideparish.com or www.churchtv.ie/straide. 

 

Recent Deaths: Please pray for the happy repose of the soul of Helen Comer, Boleyard, who died on Monday last, June 5th and 
whose funeral took place in Keelogues on Thursday with burial in Straide Cemetery. May she rest in peace. 
Your prayers are also requested for the happy repose of the soul of Bridgie Gruddy, Belmullet, who died on Sunday last, June 4th 
and whose funeral took place in Belmullet on Tuesday. She was the mother of Tom Gruddy, Straide. May she rest in peace. 
 

Wedding Bells! Congratulations to Sharon Kenny, Derrinogue and Naoise Fleming, Lucan, Dublin, who were married in Straide on 
Sunday last, June 4th. We wish them every blessing and many happy years of married life together. 

 

Corpus Christi Procession will take place after the 8.00pm Vigil Mass this Saturday evening, weather 
permitting. We encourage all to join in and participate in the Rosary and singing in order to make it a 
prayerful occasion. All children who received their First Communion and Confirmation in the past year are 
especially welcome. The procession will be led by the Cross-bearer and people are asked to fall in behind, 
then the choir followed by the First Communion and Confirmation children and the Blessed Sacrament. 
Benediction will follow when the procession returns to the church. 

 

‘Take the Risk for Christ’. Priesthood in Achonry Diocese: Have you the courage to “Take the Risk for Christ”? Contact our 
Vocations Director, Fr Paul Kivlehan, The Presbytery, Ballaghaderreen, Co. Roscommon. Tel. 094-9860011, Mobile 087-
3683535, E-mail pkivlehan@achonrydiocese.org or contact any local priest for more information. Prayer cards are available in 
the church and we ask all parishioners to pray for vocations during the coming year. 
 

The Catechism of the Catholic Church - Pilgrimage to Knock takes place on Saturday, 17th June. For more information, see 
www.catechism.ie or contact catechismstudies.ie@gmail.com. Details on poster in church. 

 

Family Retreat takes place on Saturday and Sunday, 17th and 18th June from 1am to 6pm in the Glenroyal Hotel, Maynooth. 
Contact Bridie at 083-3048845 or Michael at 087-2202157. Cost of €30 for one day, €40 for two days, under-18’s free! 
 

 

 
Achonry Reek Challenge: The Achonry Diocese Youth Commission is hosting the Achonry Reek 
Challenge ‘ARC’ (Croagh Patrick Pilgrimage) on Sunday, July 9th at 3pm with assembly for 
orientation in Murrisk car park at 2.30pm. If you are 18 or over and up for the challenge, 
contact Sarah to register at achonryreekchallenge@gmail.com before July 1st. Free event and 
refreshments served afterwards. 
 

New Pilgrim Path Website of the Week, Sunday, June 11th: A Grateful Day …. “It is not 
happiness that makes us grateful. It is gratefulness that makes us happy. Every moment is a 
gift. … Whatever life gives to you, you can respond with joy. Joy is the happiness that does not 
depend on what happens. It is the grateful response to the opportunity that life offers you at 
this moment.” 
An Austro-American Benedictine monk, author and lecturer, now 96-year old Brother David 
Steindl-Rast was formed by 20th-century catastrophes. Privations he experienced in youth 
during the Second World War were magnified by the tensions of him being one-fourth Jewish. 
Deeply committed to inter-faith dialogue, Brother David co-founded in 2000 A Network for 
Grateful Living, an organisation dedicated to gratefulness as a transformative influence for 
individuals and society. The organisation offers practices and resources for those seeking a 
more awake, joyful, and meaning-filled life. Listen to his beautiful short video reflection on 
living a grateful day at: www.newpilgrimpath.ie. 
 

Congratulations to the Students of Ss. Peter & Paul N.S. who launched their interactive, 
inclusive art exhibition based on the theme of Social Justice in the Davitt Museum on 
Thursday, June 1st. The launch of the Michael Davitt Social Justice Flag is a huge 
achievement for the children. We are delighted to hear that the flag, designed by students 
in Ss. Peter & Paul N.S., will be rolled out to schools around Mayo. It’s an honour to be part 
of this project to continue the work of Michael Davitt in his home village and beyond. 
Thank you to all the community for your continued support. If you haven’t seen the 
exhibition, call in before June 14th to celebrate the fantastic hard work of the students of 
Straide. (Mrs. Caithríona Murrihy, Principal)  
 

Spina Bifida/Hydrocephalus church gate collection takes place this weekend, June 10th & 11th in Straide, Bohola and 
Shraheens. Please support. 
 

The Bohola Post at 50: For the Special Commemorative Edition we would like to have contributions from people who have 
memories of the Bohola Post and what it has meant to them over the years. Please to get in touch by email at 
boholapost@gmail.com. All contributions are welcome but must be submitted immediately to be considered for inclusion. 
More information on our Facebook page. 
 

Moy Davitts 50/50 Draw: Congratulations to Vincent Moylett, Shanwar who won a jackpot of €514 in the Moy Davitts 50/50 
draw last Saturday. A huge thank you to everyone who supported last week's draw, it is greatly appreciated. Tickets are 
available in the usual retail outlets and by clicking https://smartlotto.ie/Bohola-moy-davitts. 
 

Men’s Health Week 2023 takes place this year during next week, from 12th to 18th June. 
To coincide, a host of local events have been organised and will be taking place in 
parishes throughout the region and for information, please go to ‘westbewell.ie’ or for 
any further information, please telephone the Health & Wellbeing Offices in HSE, 
Community Healthcare West in Castlebar, Laurence Gaughan on (094)9042509 or in 
Galway, John Haugh on (091)775744. For additional information, please see 
www.mhfi.org. 
 

Mayo Cancer Support provides FREE support services to those affected by cancer. Call 
(094) 9038407. 
 

North West STOP offers a free counselling service with no waiting lists. Call or text 086-
7772009 to arrange an appointment. 
 

Clare Island Walk in aid of Western Care Association on Saturday, 8th July: Western Care 
Association will be holding our Annual Clare Island Walk on Saturday 8th July in order to 
raise vital funds for the people we support with disabilities. Details on poster in church. 
 

VAKS Programme: Applications are now open for VAKS (Volunteer at Knock Shrine) programme. It is an opportunity for 
young people in TY, 5th and 6th year to come to Knock to volunteer for a weekend in either July or August. This is a great way 
to meet new friends, serve others, express your faith and have fun! For further information, please contact Knock Youth 
Ministry on 094-9375321 or email youthministry@knockshrine.ie. 
 

Offertory Envelopes for the year beginning on Sunday, July 2nd will be available next week. If anybody wishes to be added to 
the list, that will not be a problem! Just let us know. 
 

Killala- Achonry Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes under the leadership of Bishop John Fleming, Bishop of Killala and Bishop 
Paul Dempsey, Bishop of Achonry, takes place from 29th August to 4th September. Details on poster in church.  
 

Doesn’t expecting the unexpected make the unexpected become the expected? 


